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“The best way out is always through.”  Robert Frost 
 
The news, as you will know, has been full of talk of schools re-opening and what that might mean for 
children in Primary and Secondary School.  In this newsletter, I thought it would be helpful to provide you 
with information in relation to Waddesdon. 
 
Firstly, all of our planning and preparation for the eventual re-opening of the school will be focused on 
supporting children, families, and our staff in the best way we can. 
 
It will reflect our belief in the value of each individual in our care – students and staff -  and their wider 
families.  People have already faced differing pressures and strains during this time and we are mindful of 
the many factors which have affected children, families and staff, amongst which are issues relating to 
bereavement, anxiety, work pressures and strained relationships. 
 
It is clear that we will not be returning to “normal” when we re-open.  We will not have a normal summer 
term, nor will the start of the new year in September, be normal.  However, whatever we do, will reflect 
and uphold the Waddesdon Way. 
 
A crucial part of our preparation will be consultation with you, with staff and Governors.  Our scenario 
planning and risk assessments will be based on existing scientific evidence and the guidelines published by 
the DfE and Buckinghamshire Council. 
 
In the meantime, it is hard to believe that we are starting the last week of the May half term.  I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank you for your continuing support.  No work will be set on 1st June which is 
a calendared INSET Day.  Teachers will devote the day to strategic planning and preparation for next year. 
 
Mr Abbott 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

School Re-opening 
 

 

The Government has indicated that school re-opening will be determined by five tests which need to be 

met and sustained: 

 Making sure the NHS can cope 

 A 'sustained and consistent' fall in the daily death rate 

 Rate of infection decreasing to 'manageable levels' 

 Ensuring supply of tests and PPE can meet future demand 

 Being confident any adjustments would not risk a second peak 

Because there is no imminent instant resolution to COVID within the next 18 months (i.e. a mass vaccine), 

the phased expansion is likely to be gradual and dictated by the principles of effective protective measures 

to ensure infection control in schools.  Considerations will need to be given to workforce availability, the 

practicalities of in-school social distancing, timings of the school day, staggered lunches and free time, 

transportation, cleaning and hygiene, as well as reassuring understandably nervous parents and staff. 

Year 10 and 12 

In the DfE guidance published on Monday, 11th May, secondary schools were asked to consider how they 

would offer some face-to-face support to supplement the remote education of Year 10 and Year 12 

students who are due to take key exams next year, alongside the full time provision they are offering to 

priority groups. 

On the 12th of May, the DfE clarified that they did not intend for Year 10 and Year 12 to begin attending 

normal classes; instead there appears to be a growing consensus that schools, if they are able, could 

organise something akin to an Academic Review Day where those teachers who are not shielding, and 

able to attend school, would gauge progress made since the lockdown and establish how to support each 

young person further.  Our commitment firmly remains to enable our young people to achieve well in their 

GCSEs and A Levels. 

Parental consultation 

We will consult with you fully during this process.  This will take place in three phases: identifying 

concerns and questions; publishing a risk assessment; and finally ascertaining which students are able to 

return to school.  In the first instance, it would be helpful if you would direct your concerns and 

questions to office@waddesdonschool.com. I will collate a summary of them for the next newsletter as 

well as using them to inform the work that is already taking place on the school risk assessment. 

 

Home Learning 

 

In a few cases, there are persistent issues with Show My Homework.  If you are in this situation, I can 

appreciate how frustrating this is for you, as you also juggle home learning with your other 

responsibilities.  If you contact Mr Jones via office@waddesdonschool.com we will continue to work 

through possible solutions with you. 
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Push Notifications 

Parents can choose to receive emails or push notifications for a range of features on SMHW. You can 
manage this in your 'Account Settings'. 

For example: 

 Every time your child's homework is recorded as 'Not Submitted'. 

 After school task reminder (daily at 3pm) - "[Student name] has [number remaining] out of 
[number due] tasks still to be completed for tomorrow." 

 Before school task reminder (daily at 7:30am) - "[Student name] has [subject 1], [subject 2], 
[subject 3] and [x] other homeworks to hand in today". 
 

Parents can also subscribe to a weekly digest email. You will receive an email on Friday with details of 
your child’s homework due in next week. This is only sent if your child has homework due next week. 

 

 

PE department Instagram account 

 

The PE department is pleased to announce the launch of a new Instagram account @WaddesdonPE. 
 
This account will be used to communicate our sport news such as upcoming fixtures/events, extra-
curricular clubs and the celebration of student success. It will also be used to guide pupils to useful and 
engaging online resources for those who take examination PE.  
 
In addition, we also hope that it will be a great way to build a sense of community and connectedness 
during the current situation, as well as a way to engage more students in getting active, supporting both 
physical and mental health. 
 
It is important to stress that the necessary steps have been taken to ensure the account remains safe and 
suitable for pupils and parents/carers to use.  Please note that the account is private and accessible for 
Waddesdon students and parents/carers only, who will have to be approved access in order to view its 
content. There will also be no interaction with students via the account. Students who follow this account 
are politely reminded of the safe/responsible use of social media. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this account, please do not hesitate to contact Miss 
Smith. Equally, if you or your son/daughter have any ideas of content that you would like to be included 
please do get in touch. 
 
We hope that you and your child will find this account useful and support us in our efforts to increase 
communication, engagement and participation in physical activity and sport at Waddesdon and hopefully 
beyond. 
 
Miss Smith 
 



 

 

 

Year 11 Passport to the Post 16 World 

 

We know that many of you have applied to Waddesdon Sixth Form and 
others are going to college, an apprenticeship or to another Sixth Form. 
Whatever your plans, this booklet is designed to enable you to make the 
next step with confidence, along with the skills you need for post 16 study, 
so you continue to flourish.  
 
The activities in this booklet are designed to engage and challenge you and 
there will be an award for students completing the ‘super-challenges’.  
 

Miss McIver 

 

 
DofE with a difference 
 
 

Even though we're not in school at the moment, DofE can, and should, continue! You might even find you 
have more time to upload all the things you're doing for your Skill, Physical and Volunteering. 
 
If you have any questions, or think you might need to change an activity and are stuck for ideas, please 
check out the DofE website in the first instance: https://www.dofe.org/dofewithadifference 
You can, of course, contact me via e-DofE if you're still unsure about anything. 
 
Get inspired. Get active. Get uploading.  Let's get your three independent sections finished! 
 
Miss Caswell 
 

 

Interactive Careers Talks 

 
 

The link below provides access to a wide range of talks from different job sectors and professionals.   
 

https://learn.springpod.co.uk/ 
 

 

Learn Lounge by Springpod 

Welcome to Learn Lounge Live and interactive careers talks, 

completely free to attend. Don’t worry if you can’t watch live - all 

talks will be available on-demand. 

learn.springpod.co.uk 

https://learn.springpod.co.uk/
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Opportunities to Flourish 



 

 
 



 

 

 
 

Some messages from Action4Youth 

  
 

National Citizenship Service (NCS) 
 
Sadly, Action4Youth’s NCS programme has been cancelled for Summer 2020, but we are working hard to 
develop a re-purposed programme of opportunities for young people across Buckinghamshire. Be ready 
for an exciting timetable of FREE activities for young people aged 15-17 yrs that will include skills sessions 
and opportunities for young people to help their local communities. Expect these sessions to go live in 
June, starting with digital sessions first and then moving onto face to face activity as lockdown measures 
are lifted. Keep an eye on our website for more information! 
 
The Nine to Five 
 
Do you know a teenager aged 16-18 years old who is up for a challenge and feel that they could benefit 
from the work experience trip of a life time!  If so, then please see the ‘The Nine to Five’ TV series with 
Stacey Dooley. Twenty Twenty TV production company are hoping to film the new series in the late 
summer (TBC) and will take five teenagers into a variety of industries that are crying out for young 
workers. It will be the ultimate work experience, offering those taking part the chance to learn some real 
life lessons.  
 

 

You can see the first series on BBC IPlayer here: https://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episodes/p06zhf9j/the-

nine-to-five-with-stacey-dooley  

 

To apply to take part in the programme go to:  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/showsandtours/take-part/nine-to-five 

Safeguarding contacts/ 
guidance 

  
 

Mr Sturla is our Designated Safeguarding Lead, 

supported by Miss McIver and Mrs Branton as 

Additional Safeguarding Leads.   

 
 If there is immediate risk of harm to a child, 

call the Police on 999 

 You can call Buckinghamshire County 
Council’s First Response Team on 01296 
383962 (out of hours: 0800 999 7677). They 
will listen to your concerns and decide on the 
appropriate course of action. 

 

 
 
You can contact the NSPCC on 0808 800 5000 
(free service, lines open 24 hours a day). They 
will listen to your concerns, offer advice and 
support and can take action on your behalf if a 
child is in danger. You can also report concerns 
anonymously. For further information or to report 
your concerns online visit: 
www.nspcc.org.uk/what-you-can-do/report-
abuse/ 
 
 

https://action4youth.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2db3a247ab0533223eb2ca2da&id=c26899b4d4&e=c484f59e28
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https://action4youth.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2db3a247ab0533223eb2ca2da&id=843405327c&e=c484f59e28
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Farewell to Year 13 
 

 

Thank you to the staff, the Sixth Form team, and Mr 
Scrivener for putting together a fitting tribute to our 
Year 13s.  If you didn’t see it, ask you son/daughter to 
show you Friday’s virtual assembly… 
 

  

 

“I just want to say that this brightened up 

my day – thank you, guys.” Student 

“I cried.” Student  

“Thank you for sending.  Very emotional. 

What a lovely thing to do.” Parent 

“My daughter showed me the assembly 

video.  I just wanted to say how amazing 

and lovely to see the staff doing that for 

your Year 13s. People don’t think about how 

this lockdown has an effect on teachers too, 

so a little email to show I appreciate all that 

you are doing!”  Parent 

 

 
 

 
 
     

“Do your little bit of good where you are; it’s those little bits together that 

overwhelm the world.” – Desmond Tutu 

 

 

Website: 

 

Contact: 
 

Email: 

www.waddesdonschool.com 01296 651382 office@waddesdonschool.com 

Senco@waddesdonschool.com 
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